EL PUEBLITO DE PLAYA MIRAMAR, A.C.

Board Meeting

Date/Time:
 October 26, 2007, 1400 hrs to 1800 hrs, Dinner break 1800hrs to 2130 hrs

Meeting Place:
1400 hrs to 1810 hrs-home of Michelle Burris, 1900 to 2130 hrs-home of Bill Calvert

In Attendance:
Greg Parkinson (GP), Dana Duncan (DD), Quinn Hutchinson (QH)  Michelle Burris (MB), Bill Calvert (BC).  Due to health problems QH was not able to return to the 1900 to 2100 hr session

Agenda/Discussion and Resolution:

No prior agenda.

Meeting called to order at 1415 hrs by GP who advised that the main focus of the meeting was of the meeting was to finalize the 2008 budget, address 2008 dues structure and to prepare the Call and Agenda for the November 17, 2008 Home Owners Association (HOA) meeting.

MB asked and was advised that the most current roster of HOA members is posted on the Miramar Website.  All members have access to the Miramar Website except Harold Runner.  It was decided that HOA members (hereafter referred to as members) will obtain information regarding meetings, minutes and other HOA information, from the website.  Additionally, announcements for upcoming HOA meetings will be posted at a conspicuous place at the entry to Miramar at least 15 days prior to a meeting.

All HOA documents will be posted in Word, PDF and within the body of a Miramar Group email, assuring that every member will have access to pertinent information.  DD is working on updating the website so every member can access and update their contact information.  Members will be responsible for making sure the information is accurate.  (Secretaries note: the website also has space to place notes (blogs) that can be used to post comments or to relay information to members…i.e. “flying in, anyone in town on Wed at noon for a ride to casa 4m for 2?”  

QH gave the Board the proposed budget.  After lengthy discussion regarding the Boards commitment to bring the HOA into Mexican corporate compliance, addressing the many legal issues facing the HOA, and security issues a motion was made by DD to accept the budget and forward it the HOA for ratification, seconded by GP and passed by a unanimous vote.

Comments: Discussion regarding the budget included concerns primarily relating to legal issues and security.  

· Legal issues included concerns regarding the entrance road, non paying members which may be exempt from paying HOA fees or partial fees (and if not how to collect), CCR compliance and several other matters that may require ongoing legal representation. 

· Security issues included the hours our 2 security guards work (6 days a week with one day being a 18 hour day-to cover for other guards day off), vacation time (none but they do receive a vacation “bonus” each year).  We do pay for social security and give them a minimal holiday bonus each year. DD made a motion that the HOA hire another guard, starting him/her at minimal wage, $400.00 per mo. for 1-year probation, that we give the existing guards a raise, taking them respectively to $550.00 mo. and $450.00 per mo.  QH seconded and after discussion about the hours a new guard would work (weekends graveyard and during the week to relieve the existing guards so they will not work an 18 hour shift) the motion passed unanimously.  DD will workup a schedule to present to the HOA during his Security Update at the meeting.

· DD gave the Board a handout that delineates the duties of the security, see attachment.

After determining what the budget required the Board discussed how to fund the budget via membership dues.

· Currently there are 73 homes and 27 lots that pay into the HOA.  Of the 73 homes, 32 have additional units.  There are 12 homes are not paying.

· MB stated that she feels that the bulk of the dues fund the road upkeep, trash and security and those homes with more than one unit(s) thereby create additional use and should pay for the additional unit(s).  Some homes have up to four units per lot and pay the same as homes with only one living unit. 

· Several units (dues structures) were discussed in an attempt to reach a fair method of reaching our budget goal.  

· After the dinner break the discussion resumed.  DD advised that he had worked up the numbers during the break that represented the goals and concerns of each of the Board members.  DD made a motion that the HOA vote on the issue of those homes with more than one unit pay additional dues using the following structure:

$1,000.00 per improved property with no additional unit(s)

    300.00 per vacant lot

 1,500.00 per improved property with additional unit(s)

OR

  no dues for additional unit(s)

$1,200.00 per improved property

     350.00 per vacant lot

DD moved that the above fee structure be forwarded to the membership for vote to determine which method the homeowners want. Seconded by BC and unanimously approved.

 Bill Calvert volunteered to check with the garbage company regarding the second trash bin that has not been delivered.  The trash company has been picking up the trash from the trailer, which is more than a bin, and we have been paying for the second bin so there was discussion regarding weather or not it is a good idea to call at all.  No determination was made at this time. 

GP made a motion that all committee members be removed.  Seconded by BC and passed unanimously. GP will present the budget

GP will call for vote for method of dues payment

The upcoming November 17, 2007 HOA meeting agenda was discussed.  GP and MB to prepare the agenda and distribute to the membership prior to November 2, 2007. 

· Presidents Report

· Committee Report: GP will appoint committee chairpersons and committee members after asking for volunteers at the HOA meeting for the following committees:



Construction Committee (3 members)

Security Committee (5 members, VP who is responsible for security)
     Utility Committee (3 members)

· Security Report: DD
· Treasures Report: QH will advise of current status and anticipated year end status.
· Budget Report: GP will present the budget and call for vote for method of dues payment.

Meeting adjourned at 2130 hrs

